Starting from Scratch
Contribution of Gesamtschule Hennef Meiersheide: A project course with students from year 13 (final year before A-Levels; Age: 17-19)

Based on John Dewey‘s (1859-1952) ideas of Learning Through Experience
our students worked for one year on a topic that they found interesting and relevant for society. They set their own topic, organized their work and their learning process and hoped to learn something themselves by getting involved and by supporting others. 
The topic was called:

Helping migrants arrive and feel welcome in our school and our town

Since November 2015 we have had an International Preparation Class at our school. In this class there are students who come from various countries and who need to learn German before they can go to the other classes in our school.
The students of the project class decided they wanted to help the international students to „arrive“ at our school and in our town and to make them feel welcome.

Their aims were:

· Help the international students by organizing something that is fun and takes their mind off their everyday problems for a while

· Show an interest in our new students, help them with their German

Example of one of the projects they did:

Christmas time in Germany:

· Baking Christmas biscuits

· Music

· Doing handicrafts

The Year 13-students went shopping for the ingredients for Christmas biscuits, they booked the school kitchen and one afternoon they met with the students from the international class and other younger students from our school so that the international students wouldn’t feel too exposed with the students running the project.

The baking recipe was very simple:

· List of ingredients in German

· Step-by-step instructions with pictures of ingredients and kitchen utensils (For copy right reasons the pictures and instructions can’t be included here)
All the students together made the biscuits, listened to German Christmas music and made some handicrafts while the biscuits were in the oven.

In the end they took photos wearing Santa Claus hats. The photos show how much fun they had. (Unfortunately they cannot be included in the documentation of the project because we don’t have the permission from all of them.)
The Feedback from the International Preparation Class was great: 
· They had a lot of fun

·  They got to know about the German way of preparing for Christmas
· They appreciated the fact that older students instead of adults had organized something for them.
Reflection of Year13-students:

· They experienced that the international students were very open and interested, very loving and appreciative and a lot of them were relaxed and confident.
· The Christmas project was “no big thing“ as one of the students put it, but all the kids felt good and enjoyed the time together.

· Hopefully, in the future there will be more and more students who get involved and come up with ideas that might be small but can make a difference.
